MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting held October 21, 2021 via Zoom
Registered:

Chief Vuona


Chief Judge

Deputy Latta

Chief Miller
Chief Nelson


Chief Achilles
Chief Breen

Chief Benoit
Chief Johannes

Chief Lentini

Deputy Schultz
Chief Dutcher
Chief Whalen

Chief Hart

Brian Roberts
Chief Choate

Chief McPherson

Chief Purcell

Deputy McMorrow
Brian Roberts





Absent:

Chief Cassidy

Chief Daige

Chief Sorrows
Chief Robie
Chief Parenti


Chief Stowers
Chief Ward

Chief Fillbrown
Chief Young


Chief Sorrows

Meeting called to order @ 09:00
Jim Garrow from MASSmap addressed the membership

Chief Choate reviewed Sudbury’s lessons learned from their recent elderly housing evacuation incident.  
Reports 
Treasurer -   Chief McPherson presented the September Treasurer’s Report.

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the September Treasurer’s report as read.

At our next meeting, Chief McPherson is going to make a motion to move some of the Fidelity money out of this account.

Report Discussions

Tech Rescue – Chief Miller advised the membership that 10 interviews took place for the open positions.  There were 8 that were pushed forward and 2 that did not make it.  The Chiefs will be notified. 

Chief Purcell said that there were overlapping meetings and he attended the Dive meeting with the Districts 7 and 8, also meeting with Chief Norde to find out how they were transitioning to a regional tech team. They worked to get the team leadership for Dive, Tech Rescue and Swift Water identified so they can work together to build up 2 training sessions over the next year, working up to a mini MobEx – The Chiefs will discuss the possibility of Swiftwater not having individual teams because of the crossover of tech and dive personnel.
Communications – Brian Roberts advised the membership that they filled the assistant team leader positions, Douglas Dow from Ashland Fire and William Francis from Sudbury Fire were chosen.  The communications team members all have ID cards now, taken care of by Northborough Fire.  PPE will be discussed in the next SOG review.
Chief Vuona wants to look strongly at the University of Florida training as the academy has a 700 person backlog.  Chief Choate found 2 online programs, one out of Florida and one out of Texas. Training Division out of Texas uses the same certification program that we use. They will set up an online course, specifically for us, including 3 online periodic tests and their final exam.  We need 3 or 4 Chiefs to get together on the final day to review the Massachusetts grading sheets, it would comply with their requirements for course completion. Chief Choate has confirmed that we can set up a closed exam and practical. The tuition is $200 per student.  
Chief Choate made a proposal that we enter into an agreement with Training Division to set this up for 36 students from District 14.  Towns would pay District 14 and Training Division would invoice District 14. After a brief conversation the student number was increased to 46 so that every community could put 2 students forward. 

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to move forward with Training Division.

We may use them for Officer I in the future.

FCAM – Chief Vuona will be sending out notes on the meeting.  He is working on the Civil Service reform Commission – the report was originally supposed to be out in September, but the co-chairs have asked for a 6 month extension, so now looking at March of 2022.  

If departments still have some old foam, they can work with DEP.
Professional Development Conference March 1, 2 and 3rd @ DCU Center.  Roster is being finalized.

Jack Chandler bill seems to be moving along.  Chief Purcell testified at a hearing regarding the issue surrounding Worcester County not allowing members to buy back time, and taking back time that has already been bought back.  
Verizon sprint and AT&T are doing away with 3G technology, beginning January 1st.  Be aware that all technology that uses 3G will be affected.

Tech rescue bills are being pushed, including one proposing that DFS be the fiduciary – they are trying to approve the Fire Academy and DFS to handle the money, bringing us closer to getting Tech Rescue funded.

We got high marks from everyone that attended the Legislative Breakfast.

Chief Purcell advised the membership that legislators have done some redistricting and all communities should keep an eye on that.
Chief Purcell wanted to confirm that we have one foam trailer, located in Hudson with 500 gallons, and he asked if anyone else had any foam.  Chief Judge has not heard anything from NERAC regarding remediation.  Central approved remediation for 3 foam trailers in their districts.  Chief Purcell asked Chief Judge to approach NERAC regarding remediation and will send him a quote for remediation and replacement.  If anyone has questions about remediation or replacement, feel free to reach out to Chief Purcell as he has gone thru the process.
A review of the committee member list was done and corrections made.  An updated list will be sent to the membership and control point.
Old Business –

Chief Breen and Chief Young asked that the membership take a vote at the next meeting to officially make the CISM a District 14 asset.  Chief Young will be sending SOGs for the membership to review before the November meeting.

New Business – 
Chief Miller thanked everyone that assisted Hopkinton with the Marathon, it went on without a hitch.
Meeting adjourned @ 10:31
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Marie D’Asti
Coordinator
